
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 21, 2011 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   11
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110714 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

         EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 98
TH

 STREET FROM 

         WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE TO WEST 

         EUCLID AVENUE 

          

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

         WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 98
TH

 STREET FROM 

         WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE TO A POINT 

         535 FEET SOUTH 

          
Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 21, 2011 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110714 

         REMOVE HORSE AND SURREY STAND ON THE  

         EAST SIDE OF NORTH OLD WORLD THIRD STREET 

         NORTH OF WEST KILBOURN AVENUE         

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to remove the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the Horse and 

Surrey Stand parking restriction was originally installed to facilitate a horse and carriage 

business. Since this horse and carriage business no longer operates in this location we 

recommend the removal of this restriction.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 21, 2011 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski  

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110714 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE WEST 

         SIDE OF SOUTH 6
TH

 STREET FROM WEST LAYTON 

         AVENUE TO A POINT 275 FEET NORTH 

         
Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In conjunction with the newly installed right turn lane on South 6
th

 Street at West Layton 

Avenue, the above-captioned parking restriction is needed to facilitate the movement of 

traffic on the roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared for consideration at the 

next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 21, 2011 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110714 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM 

         RESTRICTION ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH BARTLETT AVENUE 

         FROM EAST WINDSOR PLACE TO A POINT 225 FEET SOUTH 

         AND ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST WINDSOR PLACE FROM 

         NORTH BARTLETT AVENUE TO NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Catholic East Elementary School, to 

install the above-captioned parking restrictions to facilitate the process of dropping-off and 

picking-up of students on their off-street parking lot. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of 

these parking restrictions will not allow parents to drop-off or pick-up students on the 

streets, and thereby force them to use the student drop-off and pick-up area in the schools 

parking lot. Since this should eliminate congestion on the roadways around the school, we 

recommend the installation of these restrictions. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 


